
 
PEACE CHRISTIAN 

REFORMED CHURCH 
 

 
 

Church Address 
306 N. High St., Menno, SD  57045 

Church Phone (605) 387-5224 
www.peacecrcmenno.org   



 
 

Peace Christian Reformed Church 
Menno, SD 

November 15, 2020 

 
Prelude 

Organist     Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome, Mutual Greeting & Announcements Pastor Bernie Haan 

*Call to Worship 

*God's Greeting 

*Hymn:  Red 41  Holy, Holy, Holy, Lord God Almighty 

Special Music:  Sunday School Choir 

Prayer of Confession 

*Hymn:  Blue #55  How Blest Is He Whose Trespass 

Congregational Prayer followed by Lord's Prayer in unison 

Offering for General Fund:  offering plate will be in back as you leave the sanctuary 

*Hymn:  Red  119 Open My Eyes 

Scripture:  Psalm 63 

Sermon:  Satisfying the Soul 

*Hymn:  Blue 111  O Lord, My God, Most Earnestly 

Celebration of the Lord's Supper 

*Benediction 

*Doxology:  Blue 316 vs 3 “ Now Thank We All Our God” 

Postlude 

*Please stand if able 



Today/This Week: 
Prayer Group – 9:10 a.m. 
Worship with communion – 9:30 a.m. 
Sunday School – after worship service 
Youth Group – Operation Christmas Child shopping – p.m. 
November 18 – Confirmation Class, 4-5:00 p.m. 

Ladies Evening Bible Study, 7:00 p.m. 
Consistory Meeting, 7:30 p.m. 

Upcoming: 
November 22 – Worship Service at 9:30 a.m. 

Sunday School Christmas Program Practice during SS time 
November 25 –  Ladies Evening Bible Study, 7:00 p.m. 
 
November 8:  Attendance- 48; Offering- $1234 General Fund 
 
Prayer Concerns:  Continue to hold Jim and Christina Woehl in your prayers.  
Pray for Nick Fischer’s continued recovery after his lung transplant; Pastor 
Bernie Dykstra and his recent cancer and Covid-19 diagnosis – he is currently 
in the hospital in Freeman; all that are diagnosed with Covid-19 and those that 
struggle with the varying symptoms. 
 
Morning Ladies Bible Study:  There will be NO morning ladies bible study on 
November 18 or 25.  We will resume on December 2 at 10 a.m. with a new 
study on Twelve Ordinary Men.  The book and workbook are on the table in 
the Social Hall. 

ANNIVERSARY CARD SHOWER:  Willard and Loretta Kirschenman will be 
married 65 years on November 20.  Their children, Terry, Gloria, Connie and 
Daryl, would like to request a card shower to celebrate their 65th wedding 
anniversary.  Cards may be sent to Willard and Loretta at PO Box 232, Menno, 
SD  57045. 
 
BIRTHDAY CARD SHOWER:  The family of Edna Kludt is asking for a card 
shower for Edna's 95th birthday, which was on November 14.  Cards can be 
mailed to Edna Kludt, Menno-Olivet Care Center, 402 S Pine St., Menno, SD  
57045. 
 
Jim Woehl will celebrate his birthday on November 25.  His address is PO Box 
121, Menno, SD  57045. 
 



Baby Gifts:  The Women of the Church group is again collecting unwrapped 
baby clothes and gifts for the Alpha Center during the whole month of 
December.  Please bring your gifts to the table in the Social Hall. 
 
BELLS:  The high school class will be practicing bells music again today.  If you 
have questions, please get ahold of Mary Zeeb. 
 
SCHAEFFER FREEZER MEALS:  If anyone would like to make a freezer meal for 
Galen & Connie Schaeffer, you are encouraged to put in the freezer at church.  
Please mark on the container that it is for Galen & Connie. 
 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD:  Shoe boxes for Operation Christmas Child will 
be taken to Calvary Baptist Church in Yankton after church today.  Thank you 
to all who packed boxes!  If you used the online “Follow Your Box” feature, 
you can find the destination of your shoe box at samaritanspurse.org/occ. 
 
Christmas Program:  Reminder to parents that the kids have their pieces for 
the Christmas program and they need to help their kids learn their pieces.  
There will be program practice on November 22 during Sunday School time.   
NO Sunday School or practice on November 29.  Additional practices will then 
be on December 6, 13, and 20.  Please see Mary Zeeb with questions. 
 
Prayer Vigil at MOCC:   We are hoping to have a Prayer Vigil outside of the 
MOCC this afternoon, November 15 at 1:00 p.m.  Aryln Coalter from Olivet 
UMC is bringing his guitar.  We will gather at the front of the care center, and 
have Scripture read and then prayer and sing a hymn.  We will then move to 
the south side, then the east side, and then the North side of the building.  The 
residents are totally confined to their rooms and aren’t allowed to open their 
windows, so this isn’t really for them to be hearing us, but it is to gather 
together to call upon our Heavenly Father, asking for His Grace and Mercy and 
Healing during this time.  This has been very emotionally and physically 
exhausting for the staff, and certainly just as difficult for our beloved residents 
there.   
 
Power Show Annual Meeting:  The annual meeting that was to be held this 
afternoon is being postponed to a later date. 
 
Alzheimer’s/Dementia Support Group: The meeting scheduled for this 
Thursday, November 19 at Grace Lutheran is cancelled due to the rise in Covid 
cases. 
 

http://samaritanspurse.org/occ


Prayer Group:  There is a prayer group that meets at 9:10 a.m. each Sunday 
morning in the council room.  Anyone interested in praying before the service 
is welcome to come.  If you would like more information, talk to Doug  
Schaeffer. 
 
Peace CRC will continue to hold church services and this will be re-evaluated 
as needed as circumstances may change.  Being mindful that the number of 
positive Covid-19 cases have increased in the area, the consistory would 
encourage anyone who is feeling ill or has a pre-existing condition or in any 
way is uncomfortable around groups of people at this time to listen to 
Sunday's sermon and access the bulletin via the church website 
peacecrcmenno.org . 

 
CDC Guidelines: 
*We will be following the CDC guidelines. 
*Please do not attend yet if your health is vulnerable, you are sick, or you are not 
yet comfortable being near people. 
*Please do not linger inside the building before or after worship. 
*Please distance yourself, by family group in the sanctuary.  
*Wearing a mask is welcome. 
*If you have any questions or concern please feel free to contact the consistory. 

  

http://peacecrcmenno.org/


 


